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WHY DID YOU JOIN?
 I joined be-
cause a friend 
asked me 
too. I did not 
know much 
about Th e 
America Le-
gion, except it 
was a veteran’s 
organization. 
As I started 
to attend 

m e e t i n g s , 
I learned 
how the or-
ganizat ion 

helped veterans and their families. We 
have members that walk the halls of con-
gress and present our agenda to our sena-
tors and representatives. 

   We wrote the G.I. Bill, it was because 
of Th e American Legion that we have a 
V.A. System. We support and sponsor 
Boy Scouts and Cub Scouts; we sponsor 
American Legion Baseball, Boys State, 
a High School Oratorical contest, Law 
Enforcement Career Camp, and a grade 
school fl ag program. 

   I do not understand why so many of 
our members join for one year and never 
renew their membership. Th ere must be 
a reason why you joined in the fi rst place. 
90% of you never attend a meeting or a 
post function. We do not ask you to at-
tend meetings, only that you give us what 
time you can.

   Your membership is IMPORTANT 
to us. Without you, we cannot run our 
programs or help our veterans. Without 
you, Th e American Legion would not 
exist. Th en who would see to it that our 
veterans received the help they need? If 
you think that congress would see that 
our veterans are taken care of without 
Th e American Legion and other veterans’ 
organizations like us, you are completely 
wrong. So, WHY DID YOU JOIN THE 
AMERICAN LEGION.

Please renew today so we can continue 
our mission.

  First of all, I hope we are all celebrating the birthday of 
Th e American Legion on March 15th.

  I attended the department oratorical contest in Albany 
this past weekend. Congratulations to all the contestants.

   I am planning to visit as many of the district caucuses to 
spread the word about our membership campaign and talk 
about how our district commanders can be more produc-
tive.

 Regarding membership, we have a few ongoing revital-
izations going along with buddy checks, and I recently 
sent out 65 new DMS/114 lists to the posts to renew their 
eff orts in that regard. I would also like to emphasize the 
need to fi nish up with our renewals.

  We are approaching the 90% target on 3/11 and the 95% target on April 8th. Many 
events are taking place during the next month or so. Please keep the end goal in mind.

  I have asked the district commanders to send me the zip code lists that they think 
apply to their districts to do a reevaluation of that project.

   As of the latest weekly report ( I will get a new one tomorrow), congratulations to the 
following posts for being 100% + of goal:  Posts 37, 50, 55, 89, 100, and 180.  District 
8 leads the pack. 

   We are heading towards a slump in processing, and I 
know we can do better. Keep up the eff orts.

We are now in 37th place nationwide.

roB lieBenoW

WeStern DiViSion

national ViCe CommanDer

larry Wittmayer

DePt 2nD-ViCe CommanDer

memBerSHiP CHair

National Vice Commanders
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Delegates Forms need to be sent to De-
partment after election at your District 
Meetings.  These are the Delegates at-
tending the National Convention. 

   Big Remind-
er, Tax Time, 
yes if your Post 
has a Tax Filing 
Period of Janu-
ary 1 through 
D e c e m b e r 
31, it is time 
to put your 
financial re-
cords together 

to file taxes which 
are due for a 990, 
990EZ or 990N by 

May 15, 2020.  There are no exceptions.  
  Department has filed their two month 
Taxes for both Department and the Or-
egon American Legion Foundation.  This 
supports our new Tax Reporting Year, 
October 1st to September 30.  We had to 
file a two-month period from our previ-
ous Tax Reporting period August 1 to July 
31.  We used an independent accountant 
to file our Taxes which were filed on time.  
With just completing our Proposed Bud-
get Meeting for our Department Budget 
for 2020-2021, we are also having to Pro-
pose a two-month Budget to cover the 
period August and September 2020 to 
support our Tax Reporting Year change.  
This will be presented at our Spring DEC 
in LaPine and again at our Department 
Convention in June.  Both the Proposed 
Budgets, our Department two-month 
supplemental Budget and 2020-2021 De-
partment Budget will be published in the 
June Legionnaire and will be presented to 
the Delegates at the Department Conven-
tion for discussion and acceptance.  
   Reminder:   you will be holding your 
Post and District Elections.  Remember 
to vote for your Post and Districts Del-
egates.  Post Delegates Forms must be 
completed and sent to Department with 
$15. For each Post Delegate authorized. 
Even if you do not have enough Post 
Delegates you are required to send in 
the $15. For each Delegate authorized 
for your Post. The Department Adjutant 
will be sending out the required Post Del-
egates for each Post by Post population.  
All Delegates attending the Department 
Convention must have their Post Del-
egate Forms with their Adjutant certifica-
tion sent to Department 45 days before 
the Department Convention.  District

PDC, Bob Huff

Department Finance

   As we start our Fund Raising for the Department this 
year, many of you have complained of being bombarded by 
giving requests.
    This year we have a new vendor, and we will have differ-
ent kinds of Campaigns. As you can see from reading the 
article, the Department will now receive 100% of the funds 
raised by the National Organization. This resolution means 
we will have more funds to fund the Programs the Legion 
promotes. So know that your donations do a lot of good, 
and we can now recoup all of your contributions.
   Remember, you may not be able to participate actively in 

your post, but your Dues and Donations make a significant 
impact. If you feel you are getting more mail than you want, 

just disregard it as we know everyone gets a lot of mail asking for donations from 
many Non-Profit organizations throughout the year.
    Thank you for your continued giving, and please think of an endowment to the 
Oregon  American Legion Foundation.
 
Respectfully,
 
Flynn

S. Flynn Phillips

Department Adjutant
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   We extend 
our congrat-
ulations to 
2020 Depart-
ment Orator-
ical Champi-
on Anwesha 
Mukher jee, 
representing 
John Kalm-

bach Post #90, 
Banks, Ore. In 
winning the 

2020 contest, Mukherjee becomes a 
two-time champion of the Depart-
ment of Oregon’s oratorical contest. 
   The 2020 department-level con-
test saw significant changes this year. 
Among those changes was an increase 
of scholarship awards, now totaling 
$13,000 for the top four contestants, 
and the dissolution of area-level com-
petitions. With those changes in place 
the department-level contest fielded 
five strong contestants, one each from 
five of the 10 districts, competing 
for the Department’s top scholarship 
award of $5,000. 
   Mukherjee will now represent De-
partment of Oregon at the 2020 Na-
tional High School Oratorical Con-
test April 17-19 in Indianapolis, Ind., 
where the top winner will be awarded 
a $20,000 scholarship. 
   Quarter-final and semi-final pair-
ings for the 2020 national final were 
previously established and this year’s 
contest places Oregon in the ninth 
bracket along with Georgia, Kentucky, 
Nevada and North Dakota. Monitor 
legion.org/oratorical for details on 
videos posted for this year’s national 
final.    
   MEMBERSHIP – Post- and district-
level organized revitalization efforts 
continue to show positive results! 
Concerted efforts at Argonne #56 and 
J.H. Wellington #42, respectively, took 
each post over the 90% level, with Ar-
gonne #56 topping the district above 
the 95% level.
   A significant number of year-2019

didates are needed for elections in or-
der to fill the vacancy for 2020-2021. 
We have many members in our dis-
trict that have provided strong lead-
ership for years to their post and that 
leadership is also needed at the dis-
trict level, as well.
 WASHINGTON DC CONFERENCE 
– I had the privilege and honor of 
representing District 1 and the De-
partment of Oregon as a member of 
the Oregon delegation that attended 
the Washington DC conference 8-11 
March. The delegation consisted of 
nine members, each holding a na-
tional call-in for commissions and/or 
committees each serves on. A person-
al highlight was attending, in person, 
National Commander Bill Oxford’s 
testimony before a joint hearing of the 
U.S. Senate and U.S. House of Repre-
sentatives Committees on Veterans’ 
Affairs.
   POST VISITS – Since the beginning 
of the year your District 1 leadership 
has conducted post visits to: Argonne 
#56, Tigard #158, Washington #2, 
J.H. Wellington #42, Beaverton #124, 
Aloha #104 and Clatsop #12. Posts 
continue to perform exceptionally in 
their efforts of caring for their veter-
an communities. Thank you for your 
continued good works!
   DISTRICT 1 MEETING – The final, 
scheduled district meeting is slated 
for Aloha #104, Aloha, Ore. on Sat-
urday, 2-May-2020. This meeting will 
include both our regular meeting and 
caucus.
   In closing, there is no doubt in my 
mind that Veterans strengthen Amer-
ica – thank you for doing your part! 
#StillServing

members remain unrenewed – 
enough to create goal posts and/or a 
goal district – and continued efforts 
are needed by posts to contact those 
veterans. Most importantly, however, 
in getting past members renewed, is 
to further ensure our veterans have, 
and maintain, a post home. A post 
home where they know they are wel-
come and one able to provide a vital 
source of support.
   Listings of year-2019 unrenewed 
members were distributed by the dis-
trict to posts for follow-up, along with 
listings from year-2018. We’ve had 
outstanding results in working the 
114/DMS listings and now must focus 
efforts on our unrenewed members.
   COVID-19 – Concerns persist sur-
rounding the rapid spread of Corona-
virus Disease 2019, also referred to as 
COVID-19. The originating case of 
presumptive COVID-19 in Oregon 
was diagnosed within the district, in 
Washington County. The addition 
of two more presumptive diagno-
ses within just a few days prompted 
at least one post – Argonne #56 – as 
well as the district to send special 
precautionary notices to their mem-
bers, encouraging education, aware-
ness and preparation. Many of the 
uncertainties of COVID-19 give rise 
to fear of the unknown. These notic-
es provided access to trusted sources 
of information – Center for Disease 
Control (CDC) and Oregon Health 
Authority (OHA) – in obtaining the 
latest updates and recommendations. 
Please review the email again if you 
are needing those web-links.
  District Officer Nominations – 
Please give strong consideration of 
how you can serve your district! Can-
didate nominations are needed for 
district commander and vice com-
mander, as well as, there are several 
district committees with chairs that 
need filled for next year.
   The current district commander 
cannot be re-elected due to the dis-
trict’s constitution and bylaws, so can-

Cory Brockmann

District 1 Commander

Deadline
for the May issue 

of the
 Oregon Legionnaire 

is April 5th, 2020
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   Our District 2 
Caucus will be 
held at Carlton 
Memorial Post 
173 on April 
26th. Potluck 
at 12:00 with 
meeting to fol-
low at 1:00. As 
we prepare to 
elect new lead-

ership for the 
District during 

our caucus you are encouraged to contact 
our nominating chair, Angel Mendoza 
with candidates to fill these positions. 
Leadership within the District is our 
foundation to move onward and upward 
in the new Legion year.
   I have asked 2nd Vice Commander Lar-
ry Wittmayer to address the membership 
on the responsibilities and expectations 
of the District 2 Officer Board. I have 
also asked Vice Commander Wittmayer 
to talk on membership. As always with 
membership I encourage all posts to use 
mylegion.org to find members in your 
area to build a new membership base. 
Vice Commander Wittmayer is also our 
BSA contact for answers regarding scouts 
in our area.
  We will also have 1ST Vice Commander 
Don Weber in attendance sharing his 
vision for the Legions future as he cam-
paigns for the high office of Department 
of Oregon American Legion Command-
er. Vice Commander Weber is passionate 
about strong American Legion Posts and 
strong American Legion Programs.
  We all need to believe in God and Coun-
try, the programs that the American Le-
gion has to offer the community, the wel-
fare of our veterans, and the willingness 
to do something about it. We joined the 
American Legion to make a difference, to 
put the hard work in it takes to be a suc-
cessful post, and to carry on the legacy 
of those who had a vision of what this 
country can become if we just remind 
our communities of the sacrifices made 
by veterans for their freedoms.
Stayton Post 58 sets a great example for 
other posts to emulate. They are busy with 
Legion programs all the time. American 
Legion Baseball, Oratorical, Boys State, 
Girls State, Law Enforcement Career

 What is 
the Perma-
nent Finance 
Commission 
(PFC)?  There 
are three im-
portant func-
tions:
 First, it is our 
fiduciary duty 
to prepare an 

annual budget 
for the Depart-
ment of Or-

egon, and that budget is presented to the 
Department Executive Committee for 
approval at the Spring DEC meeting.  To 
meet this duty, the Permanent Finance 
Commission met on Saturday, Febru-
ary 29, to complete the 2020-2021 initial 
budget.  
  After the presentation at the DEC in La 
Pine, we will make approved changes, 
and the proposed budget will be pub-
lished in the Pre-Convention issue of The 
Oregon Legionnaire and voted on at the 
Convention at Seven Feathers.
   In addition, we work in an advisory role 
to the Department Executive Commit-
tee (DEC) on all matters of Department 
finance.  Article VIII, Section 4 of the 
Department By-Laws provides the com-
mittee the authority to approve or veto 
any expenditures in excess of the amount 
budgeted and adopted by the annual De-
partment Convention.
   Last and not least, the Commission, in 
conjunction with the Administration and 
Advisory Commission, has the responsi-
bility for reviewing and making recom-
mendations to the DEC on all programs 
to enhance the Department’s revenue.

Camp, Flag lines, Military Honors, Pa-
rades, Fairs, Schools, Scouting, Oregon 
State Prison Veterans, and fundraisers to 
support it all.
   Congratulations to Mt Angel Post 89 for 
103.57% membership. Great job! I know 
they have worked very hard to make this 
goal. Well done. Independence Post 33 
is at 96.97%, McMinnville Post 21 is at 
95.89%, and Canby Post 122 is ½% away 
from the March 11th goal of 90%. Keep 
moving forward and reaching for that ul-
timate goal of 100%.
   On February 2nd Carlton Memorial 
Post 173 transferred Richard Riley to the 
Post Everlasting during a Celebration of 
Life held at our Post by his family.  Rich-
ards wife Phyllis passed in 2018 and was 
an active Auxiliary member that gave so 
much to veterans. Richard was a 60 year 
member of Post 173, a Past District 2 
Commander, and a Community Leader.
   Our next Department Executive Meet-
ing is April 3-5 in La Pine at Post 45. I 
look forward to sharing information 
from this meeting.

For God and Country

God Bless

Calendar of Events
  
April
                     
	       10 Good Friday
	       11 District 6 Mtg
	       12 Easter Sunday
                     12 District 2 Caucus Mtg
	       18 District 9 Mtg                     
	       18 District 4 Caucus Mtg
                     21 District 8 Mtg
May
	       02 District 1 Caucus
	       02 District 5 Caucus
	       09 District 3 Caucus
	       16 District 6 & 10 Caucus
	       19 District 8 Caucus
	       23 District 7 Caucus
	       25 Memorial Day (Closed)
	            National Closed
June	     
          	      06 District 9 Caucus
	      14-20 Boys State
	      14-20 Girsl State
	      24-28 State Convention  

   
       Many Posts joined forces with their respective cities 
for a joint use building, which was: 	
	
	 A.	 City Hall
	 B.	 National Guard Armory’s
	 C.	 Community Centers
	 D.	 High School Gyms

Renee Ohler

District 2 Commander
PDC, Jon Marsh

PFC Committee
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Editors Notes  Th e fi rst 
postal round is 
completed and 
Hailey Clev-
enger from 
Lebanon HS 
JROTC won 
the State title 
in Individual 
Sporter. Sorry 

to say she will not be able to com-
pete in the second postal round that 
started 15th of February and contin-
ues until April 1st since she went to 
Nationals last year she has to sit out 
this year. Th e second round consists 
of the top 60 shooters in the nation 
and we have 6 of them. Congratula-
tions to: Carmelia Martinez, Jona-
than Smith, Kyler Boyce, Don Cort, 
Katerina Slingluff  and Derek Best;  all 
from Lebanon, except Don Cort who 
is from Redmond. Th e top 15 scorers 
in the second round will advance to 
Colorado Springs for the fi nal round 
for the national championship.
    Team Sporter title was won by Leb-
anon HS JROTC1 with Lebanon HS 
JROTC2 taking 2nd and Redmond 
HS MCJROTC1 takes 3rd.  Lebanon 
JROTC1 shot 4th in the nation and 
gets to shoot the second round postal 
match for the National Champion-
ship.
   It is important to get your paper 
work in on time. We had one team 
was disqualifi ed for not getting tar-
gets in on time. Th ey were 1 day late. 
Even with that we had 19 shooters in 
sporter and had 7 in the top 60 in the 
country. Th at is pretty impressive.
   We had no Precision shooters this 
year.

  I have made 
a p p o i n t -
ments for our 
d e l e g a t i o n 
from Depart-
ment to visit 
our politi-
cians from 

Oregon in Washington DC on March 
10th. Th ey will discuss the American 
Legion legislative agenda before the 
116th congress. Some of the critical 
points are veterans suicide preven-
tion,
   What can congress do? Urge DoD 
and the VA to implement an automat-
ic fl agging system to alert providers of 
potentially fatal drug combinations, 
improvements to district veterans 
programs, toxic exposure and burn 
pits, and fully fund a robust National 
Defense. Th ere is a lot to discuss.
  If any district legislative director 
would like copies, please send me 
your email, vietvet74@outlook.com

For God and 
Country

Dan eVerS

junior SHooting CHair

Department Offi  cers
Commander  Steve Adams
Imed. Past Cmdr             Tom Harris
1st Vice Cmdr  Don Weber
2nd Vice Cmdr              Larry Wittmayer 
Adjutant                S. Flynn Phillips
NECman  Andy Millar
Alt NECman  Jim Willis
Finance Offi  cer  Bob Huff 
Chaplain  Floyd Bacon
Historian               Judith Johnston
Judge Advocate                Gerald Shorey
Service Offi  cer  Ed Van Dyke
Veterans Service Offi  cer Jody Marsh
Sgt-At-Arms  Phyllis York
Asst Sgt-At-Arms Mike Morris
Asst Sgt-At-Arms Ward Allen
Asst Sgt-At-Arms Steven Mays
Aide to Cmdr  Larry Williams
Aide to Cmdr                William “Bud” 
                                                         Stutheit

jaCk laBox

legiStlatiVe CommiSSion
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THE 2020 OREGON AMERICAN LEGION 
FOUNDATION (TOALF) 

RAFFLE

     It’s not too late to purchase 
your 2020 TOALF raffl  e 
tickets! Th is exciting fund-
raising raffl  e is underway to 
grow further opportunities 
of support for our Oregon 
American Legion youth and 
veteran programs, and we 

would appreciate your help!  

     Being raffl  ed is a smaller framed print of ‘Legacy and 
Vision,’ which includes a 2019 commemorative Ameri-
can Legion silver dollar. Tickets are $5 each or $20 for 
fi ve tickets, and the drawing will take place at the 2020 
Department Convention.

     Look for the related raffl  e fl yer in this edition of 
the Oregon Legionnaire. And, please, contact your post 
commander or district commander to purchase your 
tickets today!  

Th e Oregon American Legion 
Foundation

    Th e creation of Th e Oregon Amer-
ican Legion Foundation (TOALF) 
is to provide funds for Th e Ameri-
can Legion Department of Oregon 
programs.  Its unique structure al-
lows organizations wishing to con-
tribute to our programs through 
a 501(C3) tax code structure.   To 
give you an idea of how successful this 
entity is, the TOALF has donated over 
$500,000 to Th e American Legion programs.  Th ese pro-
grams include Boys State, Girls State, Baseball, National 
Emergency, Scouts, and the American Legacy Scholarship 
Funds.

   You can help by contributing to Th e Oregon American 
Legion Foundation so that we can reach all of Th e Ameri-
can Legion programs (including some we have not yet com-
mitted to in the past).  Th ere are many ways you can help, 
even though your purchases of products through Amazon 
by using the SMILE feature.  We can ask our employers to 
contribute through matching contributions. 

   But the best way is for each of us to contribute directly.  
At several Department Executive Committee meetings and 
Conventions, attendees donated to the Foundation, and 
you can help. 

    We can receive matching funds from other charitable or-
ganizations when we get contributions from our members.

   So, whatever method you choose, whether it’s saving the 
money from your loose change each day, or choosing to 
place a nickel a week aside, coordinating with your employ-
er, having a designated event at your local post with the pro-
ceeds to donate 
to the Founda-
tion, etc. All 
are worthwhile 
eff orts if we 
can bolster the 
funds that we 
can contribute 
to support-
ing the great 
American Le-
gion programs 
throughout our 
state.

riCHarD ramey

toalf Committee



8

American Legion Department of 
Oregon names winner in the 

Oratorical speech contest

Linn Coun-
ty Fair-
g r o u n d s 
and Expo 
Center Al-
bany. Feb-
ruary 29th 
— Port-
land-- An-
w e s h a 

Mukherjee is the 
winner of the Ora-

torical Contest.
   Anwesha Mukherjee won the First-
Place contest held at the Linn County 
Fairgrounds and Expo Center in Al-
bany.  Anwesha Mukherjee, a senior 
at Westview High School in Portland, 
earned The Department’s top schol-
arship award of $5,000 and will now 
represent the Department of Oregon 
at the 2020 National High School 
Oratorical Contest April 17-19 in In-
dianapolis, Ind., where the top winner 
will be awarded a $20,000 scholarship.
•	 Each contestant delivered a pre-

pared oration as well as an oration 
on a randomly assigned constitu-
tional topic.  Anwesha Mukherjee 
impressed the judges with a  

     This committee continues to encourage posts to charter (sponsor) scout-going units. Con-
tact Larry Wittmeyer at 503-970-4944 larrywittbsa@comcast.net. Scouting on, council, dis-
trict, and unit level are very much alive, safe, and very active.  

     The recent announcement about the national office BSA (a separate corporate entity)  has 
filed chapter 11 bankruptcy proceedings.  These bankruptcy proceedings do not affect the lo-
cal scouting functions. They are an effort for the national office to reorganize their assets and 
establish a trust fund to settle lawsuits that are pending.  

       The national office fully intends to maintain its commitment to all involved.  The following 
links may provide further information:

           www.officialbsaclaims.com               www.bsarestructuring.org

      As of this writing, we have passed the March 1st deadline for submission of applications for 
eagle scout of the year. No candidates identified.

  Since 1938, The American Legion-
High School Oratorical Scholarship 
Program has encouraged the nation’s 
high school students to study the U.S. 
Constitution and to hone their public 
speaking skills.
For more information, please visit 
www.legion.org/oratorical
Oratorical Chairman: 
Vandee Mauser; 541-993-4300         
vandeemauser@gmail.com
Department Adjutant: 
S. Flynn Phillips; 503-685-5006   
adjutant@orlegion.org
Department Commander 
Steve Adams; 541-777-1884   
sadams43@outlook.com

Larry Wittmayer

Scouting Chair

Vandee Mauser

Oratorical Chair

speech titled “Education a cure for 
apathy”.
•	   Second Place winner, Mark Al-

drich a Senior, Home schooled in 
Mulino, won a $3500.00 Scholar-
ship.

•	   Third Place winner, Kaylin La-
fayette, a Junior at Brownsville, 
OR  won a $2500.00 Scholarship.

•	  Fourth Place winner, Tanner 
Stenkamp, Freshman at Redmond 
High School, Redmond OR, won 
a $2000.00 Scholarship.

•	   For Competing and doing an 
outstanding job was Marvin Elzey 
of Reedsport, OR Siuslaw High 
School, Florence, OR.
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 The De-
p a r t m e n t 
of Oregon 

is currently accepting applications 
for the National Legion College.  The 
deadline for all applications is June 
15th at the Department of Oregon 
headquarters.  We will conduct Inter-
views at the Department Convention 
in Seven Feathers Casino. We will an-
nounce the selection at the Post Con-
vention DEC.
    The American Legion National Col-
lege enhances knowledge and appre-
ciation of The American Legion and 
teaches the core values and contri-
butions of the organization, its Aux-
iliary, Sons of The American Legion, 
and many subordinate programs. The 
National Legion College prepares Le-
gionnaires for leadership positions 
in posts, districts, counties, and de-
partments through education, de-
velopment, and motivation. The cur-
riculum challenges student leaders to 
think critically and creatively about 
issues confronting the Legion.
   The curriculum centers on self-
taught, small-group sessions super-
vised by graduate facilitators, staff 
members, contracted professional 
speakers, and national officers. Stu-
dents review The American Legion’s 
core values, develop new ideas, and 
consider the future. The program 
places emphasis is on management 
techniques and leadership skills nec-
essary to increase the visibility of 
Legion programs, growth in mem-
bership, and public awareness of the 
Legion and its corresponding organi-
zations.
   National leaders launch the week 
with sessions and lectures focusing on 
mentoring, recognizing and building 
leadership traits, and putting good 
leadership practices to use. These 
skills and techniques are practiced 
and reinforced throughout the week 
in a small-group environment and 
student-led meetings and presenta-
tions. Small-group workshops pro-

My Fellow 
Legionnaires:
 We are in 
e x t r a o r d i -
nary times to 
say the least. 
We have ob-
served sev-
eral of our 
m e m b e r s 
have been in 
self-imposed 
quarantine because of their contact 
with residents at the Lebanon Vet-
erans home. The Lebanon Veterans 
Home has 13 residents and 1 staff that 
have tested positive for the COVID 19 
virus with 1 death and our thoughts 
and prayers are with them and their 
families. 
  As we deal with this situation the 
Dept. HQ is on shutdown with only 
very limited people there to process 
membership and pay the bills and 
answering the phones. Flynn, Mary, 
and Lynn are doing a very good job 
in covering HQ with very limited 
contact. Posts are closed and only es-
sential business is being done such as 
membership and assisting Veterans 
and their families with their needs. A 
lot of work is being done from home, 
on the phone or email.
   We all need to follow the directions 
from the Federal, State agencies {So-
cial Distancing, Hand Washing etc.}
  Boys State, LECC, and Baseball is 
being tracked on a day to day basis 
and the Chairman of these commit-
tees will be evaluating these programs 
in the days ahead. We also need to be 
aware of the false or misleading infor-
mation that is out there and only re-
spond to information that is correct. 
As you know most District meetings 
and the Spring DEC have been can-
celled. There will be a Teleconference 
DEC in the next two weeks and you 
will be advised of the time and date 
and is mandatory for all those in-
volved.
                                Continued on page 11

vide students basic leadership train-
ing in a volunteer environment. Core 
subjects include mentoring, leader-
ship styles and opportunities, time 
management, conflict resolution, and 
legal issues.
   Throughout the week, students learn 
the basics of developing communica-
tion strategies to promote American 
Legion programs, combined with the 
workshops and hands-on exercises. 
Topics include public outreach, media 
relations, “Reconnect” with today’s 
active-duty and reserve personnel, 
schools, and community relations.
   Salesmanship and Marketing Devel-
oped skills make students more valu-
able to their posts and departments. 
Students’ employers also directly 
benefit from students’ increased ef-
fectiveness and productivity. Teach-
ings include community networking 
strategies, public-relations tech-
niques, marketing and salesmanship 
programs, and image-building tech-
niques.
   The Department of Oregon is look-
ing for candidates that will bring back 
their learning from the National Le-
gion College and share with Legion 
leaders at all levels.  They will be help-
ing to train other officers and com-
mittee chairs at the Post, District, and 
Department.  They will be able to en-
hance our American Legion programs 
from all four pillars and help the De-
partment of Oregon grow.  The candi-
date chosen will be someone who will 
remain active when they return and 
not someone who will just fade away.
   The application is available for 
downloaded from:
https://www.legion.org/documents/
legion/pdf/2020_Legion_College_
Application.pdf
and 
https://www.legion.org/College
  For additional information, con-
tact the Department of Oregon HQ 
or Training and Development Chair 
John Lee at johnwlee@centurytel.net

John Lee

Training and Development 
Chair

Steve Adams

Department Commander
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 Th e Veterans 
Employment 
and Educa-
tion Com-
mission is 
tasked with 
Veterans Em-
p l o y m e n t , 
E d u c a t i o n 
and Home-

lessness.   We 
have partnered 

with DVOPS in several areas which 
can assist Veterans with employment; 
they are located at Oregon Work 
source offi  ces.  We can help you con-
tact a source.  We continue to have 
multiple Veterans Stand Downs in Or-
egon; the communities and Posts have 
become active; most are also Veterans 
Employment and Benefi ts events.  We 
have had employers seeking Veterans 
to contact us for our next supported 
events.  We will have completed the 
Stand down, Veterans Employment 
and Benefi ts event at Josephine Coun-
ty Fair-Grounds on Friday March 20, 
2020 when this Legionnaire is pub-
lished.  Our Posts, our Legion Family 
have been supporting as community 
events. 
   Th is is important; with our Oregon 
National Guard deployed, our biggest 
deployment, our Posts need to partic-
ipate with their local National Guard 
units and their families during this 
deployment.  Th ere are several Vet-
Nets established in our communities 
to assist our deployed Guard families, 
some of our Posts are participating, 
all our Posts need to participate.  We 
have programs that can support this 
deployment and the families of our 
Guard. 
  We have been meeting with our 
ONG, the dates have been set and city 
location, not building; for the family 
yellow ribbons and the 30 and 60 day 
yellow ribbons for our returning sol-
diers; this is the list:
Pre-Deployment Event                                                                                                        
March 28th 2020      Saturday     Bend

Team 
Oregon’s 
visit to 

Washington 
DC 

American 
Legion 

Conference
 On March 
10, 2020, 
Team Oregon 
v i s i t e d 
the fi ve 
US Rep-
res ent a-
tives and 
two US Senators to brief them on the 
American Legion legislative priori-
ties.
  Our team consisted of PNC Char-
lie Schmidt, NVC Rob Liebenow, Alt 
NEC Jim Willis, Department Com-
mander Steve Adams, PDC Kevin 
Owens, PDC Tom Harris, District 
Commander Cory Brockman, Dis-
trict Vice Commander Greg Marvin, 
and SAL NEC Willie Williams.
   Th e American Legion legislative pri-
orities covered by selected team mem-
bers at each of the meetings were:
•	 Toxic exposures and burn pits
•	 Health care for women veterans
•	 Support VA’s suicide-prevention 

eff orts
•	 Reaffi  rm commitment to our al-

lies
•	 Fully fund a superior nation de-

fense
•					Pay	the	Coast	Guard
•	 	 	 Implement,	 oversee	 recent	 laws,	
I.e., VA Appeals Modernization Act 
and the VA Mission Act
•					Protect	the	GI	Bill
•					Help	and	veteran	homelessness
•					Support	for	Gold	Star	families
•	 Protecting the American Flag
• 
Respectfully submitted

DURING DEPLOYMENT 
EVENTS (5 total) for families                            

May 2nd Saturday        Medford 
May 16th  Saturday Salem                   
June 13th Saturday         Portland                     
June 14th Sunday     Salem                         
July 11th Saturday     Springfi eld

POST 1 DEPLOYMENT EVENTS 
(5 total) for Returning Soldiers     

November 14th   Saturday    Medford
December 12th    Saturday    Portland

January 9th 2021   Saturday  Salem               
  February 20th  Saturday  Springfi eld                 
  March 13th    Saturday      Portland

POST 2 DEPLOYMENT EVENTS 
(5 total) 

April 10th Saturday        Medford      
May 16th Sunday           Portland 
June 12th          Saturday             Salem                    
July 10th Saturday     Springfi eld          
August 14th  Saturday         Portland
   Our Posts need to contact their Na-
tional Guard focal at their Armories 
in their areas to see how we can sup-
port our troops, families and these 
yellow ribbons, this is important.

Reminder:  Th e 2020 Oregon Wom-
en Veterans Conference is held every 
2 years and is being held on May 30-
31, 2020 at the Riverside Convention 
Center in Bend, which we sponsor, 
and support and we will be there.  
Registration is now open at www.wvc.
oregondva.com.  Th is is an excellent 
event, well attended. Please get the 
word out to all Women Veterans.

PDC, BoB Huff

VeeH CHairPerSon
PDC, jim WilliS

memBer, national legiSlatiVe 
CommiSSion

ViCe-CHair, national 
legiSlatiVe CounCil
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 Are you moving?
CHANGE OF ADDRESS FORM

Please Update My Address in mylegion.org
Name: _____________________________________________
New Address: _______________________________________
City/State/Zip: ______________________________________
Eff ective Date:_______________________________________
PhoneNumber:______________________________________
Email Address: ______________________________________

Please Email to: Offi  ce@orlegion.org
Or Mail to: Th e Department of Oregon

Attn: Adjutant
P.O. Box 1730

Wilsonville, OR 97070-1730

“Widow’s 
Tax” 

Terminated

   When the 
P r e s i d e n t 
signed the 
National De-
fense Autho-
rization Act 
of 2020 on 
December 20th, 
the long-standing 
“Widow’s tax” was terminated.
       Public Law 116-92 allows surviving 
spouses of military troops who died 
during active-duty service or retirees 
who died from a service-connected 
cause to keep all compensation from 
the government.
   Before this new law, surviving 
spouses who received a Dependency 
and Indemnity Compensation (DIC) 
paid a dollar-for-dollar off set from 
their Military Survivor Benefi t Plan 
(SBP).
    Th anks to the great work of the 
American Legion staff  in Washington 
DC and other NSO’s, this great vic-
tory has been won for these deserving 
military spouses.
     If you know someone who may 
qualify for these benefi ts, help them 
contact our Service Offi  ce at (503)  
412-4706 or email our Service Offi  cer 
Ed Van Dyke at Edward.Vandyke@
va.gov or our Assistant Service Offi  cer 
Judy Marsh at Jody.Marsh@va.gov. 
        You have an opportunity to change 
the quality of these spouses’ lives for 
the rest of their lives.

Continued from page 9
     As we work thru these times, we can 
do business such as processing mem-
bership, calling members and doing 
much needed BUDDY CHECKS. 
Most of our members are over 65 
and are in the risk group so we need 
to keep in touch with them. We also 
need to be aware of the emotional and 
mental stress this situation is putting 
on some of our members and keep in 
contact with them by phone or email.
  We all need to follow all directives 
from Federal, State, and local agencies 
to keep ourselves, our members, our 
families and our communities safe.

Celebration of Life
     We are very sad to report the passing 
of Leah Mardelle Huff ord. Leah is the 
mother of PDP Jan Huff ord-Wilson.

    Leah passed away on March 20th and a private service was held March 24th. 
A celebration of life will be scheduled at a later date.

  Cards or notes can be sent to:
Jan Huff ord-Wilson

1519 Del Rio Avenue SE
Albany, OR 97322

PDC, jim WilliS

Va & r CommiSSion
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How to organize a Buddy Check

The American Legion
FEB 11, 2020
FacebookTwitterMore

  American Legion Resolution No. 18 calls for Buddy 
Checks to be conducted twice a year – Legion birthday 
(March 15-17) and Veterans Day (Nov. 11) – but posts are 
encouraged to conduct them at any time throughout the 
year. Buddy Checks serve as a way to reach out to mem-
bers and former members who may need financial assis-
tance, transportation or service officer help.
   Get started on organizing a Buddy Check by following 
these seven steps:
   1. Gather up a team if possible, to call or personally visit 
members and former members of The American Legion. 
If each member in a team of 10 calls just 10 Legionnaires 
or former Legionnaires, 100 veterans can be reached in 
one sitting.
  2. Visit MyLegion.org for a list of members and former 
members.
  3. Divide up the call list among your team members.
  4. Start calling – either from a quiet place inside the post 
or from your home – to see how the members and former 
members are doing, ask if they need anything and invite 
them to an upcoming event or activity such as The Ameri-
can Legion’s birthday or Veterans Day.
  5. Thank the member or former member in the begin-
ning and at the end of your call.
   6. Have your post’s payment procedure at your fingertips 
if the member or former member wishes to renew, the ad-
dress to send a check or offer to stop by in person to pick 
it up (another opportunity to connect).
  7. Leave contact information if no one answers the phone. 
The veteran may return your call later one with need for 
assistance.
Share your Buddy Check results on legiontown.org.
legion.org/membership/buddycheck

Answer:

   C.    Community Centers

Need to Know Dates

Boys State – June 14-20, 2020

Girls State – June 14-20, 2020

State Convention 
June 24-28, 2020
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  I hereby an-
nounce my 
c a n d i d a c y 
for First Vice 
Commander 
of the De-
partment of
Oregon for 
the upcom-
ing term of 
2020-2021.
 My mem-
bership in 

the American Legion goes back 
13 years and is based on my eligibil-
ity having served on active duty with 
the U.S. Navy for 21 years., Th at ser-
vice spans the Cold War and Vietnam 
times of confl ict.
  In those thirteen years with the 
American Legion I have held the fol-
lowing positions:

   Co-Founder of Post 65
   Commander Post 65
 Member of Department Scouting 
Committee
   Adjutant Post 65
  Chair Department Scouting Com-
mittee
 Chair Department Membership 
Commission
  Department Second Vice Com-
mander
   Member, National Veterans Em-
ployment & Education Council

  During my tenure as Department 
Second Vice Commander, I have 
found that working with volunteers 
requires a Servant Leadership style of 
leadership.  
    My interest in Department orga-
nization has led me to believe that 
we will do well in the future when 
our team is stronger.  I will strive to 
strengthen that team through com-
munication and role understanding.
    I, therefore, ask for your support 
and vote at Convention for the high 
offi  ce of First Vice Commander for 
2020-2021.

  I announce my candidacy for the high offi  ce of Depart-
ment 2nd Vice Commander within the Department of 
Oregon for 2020-2021. My eligibility for membership 
within  Th e American Legion is based upon honorable 
active duty service within the U.S. Army during the 
Lebanon/Grenada era. I have nearly seven years, total, 
of honorable active duty service having also served in 
the U.S. Air Force, as well as, three additional years in 
the Air National Guard. 
  As a seven-year, and Paid-Up-For-Life, member 
within Th e American Legion I have held numerous 
positions of leadership at the post- and district-level. 
Th is includes post adjutant, 2nd vice commander and 
1st vice commander at Aloha #104; and, as district adjutant, vice commander 
and, currently, commander, of District 1. I have also held department-level 
leadership positions in chairing the Media and Communications Commission 
and the Americanism Commission, along with serving as a member on nu-
merous committees. I currently hold a national appointment on the National 
Security Council and previously held a national appointment on the Ameri-
canism Council. 

Veteran-advocacy endeavors along with leadership development within our 
military service academies are key areas of my interests and philanthropy. ‘Ser-
vice before self ’ is a prominent value I hold, and I have held positions within 
Th e American Legion for six of the seven years I have been a member, working 
to make a positive diff erence in the lives of our veterans. We are stronger when 
working together and I ask for your support, and vote, in electing me to the 
position of Department 2nd Vice Commander in 2020-2021.

Cory BroCkmann

for 2nD ViCe CommanDer

larry eugene Wittmayer

for 1St ViCe CommanDer

Concerning American Legion education, I have completed the American Le-
gion Extension Institute course; American Legion Education Institute Basic 
Training; and, I am a graduate of the National American Legion College.

    Legionnaires, We are all hunkered down, but you 
still can get your elections done, for Districts and 
Posts, this is very important.

      2nd Vice Commander Larry Wittmeyer has already 
used Survey Monkey, use the free one, he says you get 
one free. Th e links are below.

     Also, use the www.FreeConferencall.com, see below.  
National is using this one.

  
   District Commanders and Post Commanders, please 

jump on this and be ahead of the curve.  Elections and reporting need to be in 
by NLT May 15.
  
   Also, if you are going to RUN for HIGH OFFICE, send me your Bio and 

picture NOW.
 
  “Where there is a will, there is an A.” so let’s ACE 
this.                                                  Th ank you

S. flynn PHilliPS

DePartment aDjutant
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GEORGE A. White, of Oregon will tell in this and succeeding articles 
the history of the Legion’s formation, was one of the group which launched 

the movement and called the Paris caucus. His associates in this task say the 
Paris caucus would have been considerable of a dud but for his efforts. Once 
when unjustified suspicion threatened the budding movement, he went AWOL 
in order to visit a number of divisions which were not going to join it because 
they were convinced it was formed to work the will of an Army or political 
clique – or both. All of these outfits came in when they learned from Mr. White 
the real purpose of the movement. Mr. White was elected first secretary of the 
Legion in France by the Executive Committee of One Hundred at the Paris 
caucus. Thereafter the infant Legion abroad literally grew up in his quarters. 
Mr. White is now a member of Portland Post No. 1, Department of Oregon.

George A. White
Part 3

Submitted by: 
PDC, Gene Hellickson

CRADLE DAYS IN THE LEGION III
   BE it said to the credit of the Paris 
caucus that not even the counter
attractions of that great and reputedly 
wicked city interfered appreciably 
with the hard, earnest work of found-
ing The American Legion. True, some 
three hundred of the delegates were 
AWOL after the first session, and an-
other hundred or two never reported 
at all. Plainly it was the bright lights of 
the metropolis rather than the higher 
purposes of the caucus that attracted 
them to Paris. But the majority of the 
delegates went, not on pleasure bent, 
but with a realization of the task ahead 
and a firm purpose to see it through.
   Eleven of the fifteen men selected to 
choose a name for the new organiza-
tion functioned. “Legion of the Great 
War” was their choice. As an alterna-
tive possibility the committee chose 
“Veterans of the Great War.” The 
name “American Legion” did not get a 
single first choice vote in the commit-
tee. It did receive one second choice 
and three third choice votes.
   Other names suggested by delegates 
on the floor of the convention includ-
ed “Comrades of the Great War,” “Lib-
erty League,” “American Comrades,” 
“Society of the Great War” and “Army 
of the Great War.”
   It was a delegate from the Thirty-
sixth (Lone Star) Division, Maurice K. 
Gordon, who moved adoption by the 
convention of the name “American 

erance of the foregoing purposes.” 
   Of the fifteen members of this com-
mittee on the Constitution, thirteen 
stayed on the job until it was done, 
losing but two members in the great 
battle of Paris. Several of those who 
wrote the initial Constitution have 
continued their active interest in the 
Legion to this day in their respective 
communities.     
      _________________________

1 The American Legion Weekly, 
December 10, 1920

   
   The two other committees – Perma-
nent Organization and Place of Con-
vention worked with difficult prob-
lems. The Committee on Convention 
of which Wagoner Dale Shaw of Iowa 
was chairman, recommended fixing 
of November 11, 1919, as the date of 
the national charter convention, “to 
be held at such place as the Executive 
Committee of this organization, act-
ing with the Executive Committee of 
this organization in the United States 
may decide.”
   THE Executive Committee of One 
Hundred in France named Chicago as 
the convention 
city but the St. Louis caucus, having 
no knowledge of this action at the 
time, objected to Chicago because of 
the war record, or lack of war record, 
of its mayor and gave the convention 
to Minneapolis.
                                   continued on page 15

Legion,” and that name was finally ad-
opted, although without enthusiasm 
at the time and only after it had been 
explained by the chair that the action 
was temporary and could be changed 
later. Naming the child caused more 
indecision than any other action of 
the caucus, since nearly everyone had 
a name for it. 
   The high purposes which have 
moved The American Legion from 
its inception were embodied in the 
first draft of its Constitution, adopted 
by the Paris caucus. Since then the 
immortal preamble which now pro-
claims the Legion’s purpose has been 
developed to take its place as one of 
the greatest documents in American 
history. The similarity of purpose 
and spirit of those who were the pio-
neers at Paris and those who were the 
founders at Minneapolis may be seen 
by comparison of the present Legion 
preamble with the one adopted unan-
imously at Paris which read:
   “We, the members of the military 
and naval services of the United States 
of America in the Great War, desiring 
to perpetuate the principles of justice, 
freedom and democracy for which we 
have fought, to inculcate the duty and 
obligation of the citizen to the State· 
to preserve the history and incident of 
our participation in the war; and to ce-
ment the ties of comradeship formed 
in service, do propose to found and 
establish an association for the furth-
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Continued from page 14
    Not knowing when the A. E. F. 
would finally get home, if ever, pro-
vision was made to have the Army 
abroad represented at the charter 
convention in America. The A. E. F. 
was carefully districted and the ba-
sis of representation fixed after much 
study and argument. This work was 
needless however, since the Army was 
home and in civvies in plenty of time 
for the Legion’s official birthday.
   Provision for keeping the Legion 
ship afloat and active was made by 
the creation of an executive com-
mittee. The original committee on 
organization was unable to agree, di-
viding into a majority and minority 
committee and presenting alternative 
plans, both of which were rejected by 
the caucus. A second committee was 
then named, with Milton J. Foreman, 
of Illinois, as chairman. It allotted 
two executive committeemen to each 
combat division and each S. O. S. sec-
tion in France, the committeemen to 
be elected by those whom they repre-
sented and to serve until the national 
convention in America.
      This plan was accepted unanimous-
ly. The committeemen were elected 
and they in turn chose a chairman 
and secretary, offices correspond-
ing to what are now National Com-
mander and National Adjutant. It was 
provided that half the committeemen 
must be enlisted men.
    While it was decided by the cau-
cus that no active enrollment of Le-
gion members should be undertaken 
in the A. E. F., all soldiers, sailors and 
marines being considered members 
without application on their part, the 
requirement for membership was fix-
ed and fixed high. A man or woman 
must have actually been enlisted or 

commissioned in the Army, Navy or 
Marine Corps during hostilities in or-
der to receive membership. The same 
hard and fast rule still prevails.
    Having accomplished these things, 
the Paris caucus adjourned. In the fin-
al session, March 17, the ghost of false 
suspicion had been laid. Nothing that 
looked like an ulterior motive had 
shown itself. The principal ambition 
of the temporary committee plainly 
was to turn the job over and get from 
under. There were plenty of strong 
shoulders to carry the load further.
   The rest of the big job in France was 
left to the Executive Committee which 
organized for business that evening

END PART III

George A. White
Part 3 Continued

Submitted by: 
PDC, Gene Hellickson

Michael Wilson
Commander,
Milwaukie Post 180

Hey,
 
   This is the campaign for Cpl. Diffie 
Veterans Fund (Milwaukie Post No. 
180, The American Legion DBA Cor-
poral Diffie Veterans Fund):

https://charity.gofundme.com/o/
e n / c amp ai g n / c or p or a l - d i f f i e -
veterans- fund/mi lwaukiep ost-
no180theamericanlegiondbacor-
p ora ld i f f i e ve terans f und?ut m_
c a m p a i g n = o c d o n a t e & u t m _
m e d i u m = e m a i l & u t m _
source=crowdrise

To All De-
partments of 
The Ameri-
can Legion,
The nature of 
the coronavi-
rus pandemic 
is unprece-
dented in our 
lifetimes. We 

are all learn-
ing here, and I 

ask that you be patient, flexible and 
strong as we get through this. And 
we will get through this because our 
American Legion Family has proven 
our toughness throughout our first 
101 years.
   We must be smart about how we ap-
proach this. I have suspended all of-
ficial travel for all American Legion 
national officers and staff unless it is 
absolutely imperative. This policy 
pertains to me as well and will last at 
least through the end of March. Travel 
beyond that date will be reassessed in 
a timely fashion. While I do not have 
the authority to mandate that de-
partments take action, I would like 
to share with you how your national 
headquarters will be operating for 
the temporary future. Keep in mind, 
these policies are also recommended 
by medical professionals at the Center 
for Disease Control and other experts 
throughout the health care and emer-
gency response communities.
   We are providing a liberal leave pol-
icy for employees who are ill or who 
have family members who are ill. We 
are also providing liberal leave or tele-
work options for those experiencing 
daycare issues because of school can-
cellations.  The workplace at national 
headquarters will be even cleaner than 
its usual high standards and there will 
be plenty of hand-sanitizers available 
for workers and visitors to use. We 
have also temporarily halted public 
tours of the headquarters.
   We have many national youth pro-
                             Continued on Page 16

Bill Oxford

National Commander

William “Bull Dog” Sump



16

HONORING  ALA Unit #133’s 
Th elma Edwards 

   How many units have members over the age of 80 or 
even 90, 50 years of continuous membership or more, can no longer come to 
meetings, drive a car, live in their own house or feel wanted and needed? Most 
units have these members who are still viable people, who mean something to 
all of us. Just because they can no longer do these things, doesn’t mean they 
haven’t helped in the past. Th e ALA and programs mean so much to them and 
they have so many memories of how things were. Most are left  out of the loop 
because they don’t have email and don’t get all the information that goes out. 
Please remember them and print off  newsletters, fl yers and other information, 
so they can feel like they ARE a part of the ALA. We are all getting older and 
our day will come, so get out there and pass the torch to the next generation!
  One such person we honor this week is Th elma Edwards of Unit #133 Tim-
ber City – Sweet Home. Th elma is a 54- year member who is 82 years young 
(very fun to talk to) and she still lives at home. She currently is Unit Chaplain 
and Girls State Chairman with the unit meeting at her house. She has volun-
teered most of her life and was involved in Girl Scouts for around 50 years, as 
a Brownie, Senior Scout, Troop Leader, Cookie Chairman and Council Board 
member. Her love of helping young girls led her to working on the Girls State 
Staff  for 17 years and being director for 2 years. She had been Unit President 
for several years and was District 3 President 1979-1980. Th elma was a mem-
ber of the 8 & 40 for 40 years (invitations only). Her husband Sterling joined 
the Army the day aft er he graduated High School, in 1953. Shortly aft er, the 
Korean Truce was called so they sent him to Austria & Italy for service. While 
he was there his unit was called on to act as police during the 1954 Winter 
Olympics in Innsbruck, Austria. His brothers served in the Army, Air Force 
and Navy. Th elma’s brother Ben was in the Air Force and her younger brother 
was in the National Guard. Her husband passed away 5 years ago but she is left  
with her daughter Jill, son Jim, and 3 wonderful grandchildren. Th elma has 
a great view on life and feels blessed with her family and her ALA family she 
has met over the years.  Th ank you, Linda & Judy Paddock for getting back to 
me with Th elma’s updated phone number. Th is small unit has Tommylou Dal-
ton, Mardelle Huff ord (92), Jan Huff ord-Wilson (joined when born) and Edna 
Lytner (104 in August) with 50 or more years. 
    In Th elma’s own words, “at 82 I can look back at many, many years of serving 
our American Legion Auxiliary but my most Wonderful time has been serv-
ing on the staff  at Girls State.” Th is has clearly been Th elma’s passion over the 
years along with everything else she has done. We honor you and Th ank You 
Th elma!

Respectfully,

Kathi Karnowski
Department of Oregon Membership

Continued from Page 15
grams, meetings and other events 
scheduled for the weeks and months 
ahead. Some will likely be cancelled 
or postponed. Th ese decisions will not 
be easy to make but will be thought 
out with safety being the number one 
priority. Cancellations and postpone-
ments of national American Legion 
events will be announced promptly on 
our national website, www.legion.org, 
and by email to all departments once 
such decisions are made. I will keep 
you advised of any new measures at 
the national level as they occur.
   I am asking every department to 
respect their local civil authorities as 
well. Diff erent states have diff erent 
measures in eff ect. Like veterans, they 
are risking their health and wellbeing 
in order to keep us safe. Th is is a new 
kind of crisis for them as well.
   Th e Buddy Check program is per-
haps more important now than ever 
before. Rely on telephone, email or 
social media to communicate since 
person-to-person contact is not the 
safest option. Please be particularly 
attentive to seniors, a population that 
is especially vulnerable to the harmful 
eff ects of this virus. 
    I do realize that some of the mea-
sures we have taken will inconve-
nience many of you. Nobody wants 
this to last any longer than neces-
sary. And once it is determined that 
the conditions are safe, operations 
will return to normal. I thank you in 
advance for your patience, resilience 
and continued service to our great or-
ganization and country.

Sincerely

In Th e 
Auxiliary 

News
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  Aft er remarks and addresses from 
distinguished ship commissioning 
committee members, Williams per-
sonally presented the long glass to the 
ships offi  cer of the deck.

  Th e long glass is traditionally the 
symbol representing the offi  cer of 
the decks authority on the ship. Wil-
liams presented the looking glass to 
the newly commissioned ships offi  cer 
of the deck, offi  cially setting the fi rst 
watch.

USS Hershel “Woody” Williams

Defense 
Media 
Activity - 
Marines

 Story by 
Lance Cpl. 
F e r n a n d o 
Moreno

Date: 03.07.2020
Posted: 03.08.2020 21:18
News-ID: 364765

   NORFOLK, Va. - Th e Expeditionary 
Sea Base (ESB) Hershel “Woody” Wil-
liams was commissioned as a warship 
on March 7, 2020. Th e ship transfers 
from military Sealift  Command to the 
Navy.

   In attendance to the event were fi g-
ures such as the commandant of the 
Marine Corps, West Virginia Senator 
Joe Manchin, chairman of the Joint 
Chiefs of Staff  General Mark A. Mil-
ley, chairman of the Joint Chiefs of 
Staff ; James Geurts, Assistant Secre-
tary of the Navy; and fi ve Medal of 
Honor recipients. If you are going to 
start with the titles before the name, it 
should continue throughout.

   Th e ship was previously known as 
the United States Naval Ship (USNS) 
Hershel “Woody” Williams. Now, that 
it has been commissioned as a Navy 
warship, the ship is the United States 
Ship (USS) Hershel “Woody” Will-
iams.

   Th e ship is named aft er retired Ma-
rine Corps Chief Warrant Offi  cer 
Four Hershel Woodrow Williams. 
At 95 years old, Williams is the last 
surviving Medal of Honor recipient 
recognized for his heroic deeds at the 
Battle of Iwo Jima during World War 
II.

   Williams delivered his namesake ad-

dress where he acknowledged the im-
pact such an event has and will con-
tinue to have for the future.

   “I’m grateful to all those who have 
the expertise to put something like 
this together,” said Hershel Woodrow 
Williams, retired CWO4. “And may 
all those who serve aboard this ship 
that will bear my name be safe and be 
proud. And may she have God’s bless-
ings for a long-life a of service to the 
greatest country on earth.”

   Th e commissioning of the ship as a 
United States Ship will make it a more 
versatile and fl exible warfi ghting ma-
chine, capable of a variety of sea mis-
sions. Th e ship operates with a mixed 
crew of Navy Seamen, Mariners, and 
civilians and is uniquely designed, be-
ing only the second ship of its kind, to 
have an open operations deck below 
and a fl ight deck above.

   Its capabilities as a warfi ghting asset 
are not to be outdone, however, by its 
overall cost eff ectiveness as stated by 
General David H. Berger.

   “Th is ship is a step in the right direc-
tion for what we can aff ord as a na-
tion. It’s a draft  offi  ce civilian design, 
but modifi ed by naval architects to 
make a fi ghting ship out of it,” said 
General David H. Berger, 38th Com-
mandant of the Marine Corps.”

   Th e Williams was built at a cost of 
about $500 million in 2017, and is the 
second of three Expeditionary Sea 
Base ships built for the Navy by a pri-
vate sector company.

   Th is is how the 
Navy and the Ma-
rine Corps can work 
with industry to 
produce what we 
need to protect our 
country.”

To all our Veterans out there
Have a 

Hoppy Easter
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 Today, March 25 is 
National Medal of Honor Day

 Thanks to 
A m e r i c a n 
Legion, VFW, 
MOPH and 
MOAA lead-
ership at the 
state level, 
we are doing 

well with creating 11 more state Medal of 
Honor Highways across the USA east of 
Oregon. Those highways honor all Medal 
of Honor recipients connected with the 
12 states – about 2,400.

   I thought a “National Medal of Hon-
or Highway” on US Hwy 20 would be a 
great way to honor all of our nation’s cur-
rent (3,508) and future Medal of Honor 
recipients. The proposed highway would 
parallel 2 Presidential Highways across 
the USA: Lincoln and Eisenhower. There-
for I sent the attached letter to Senator 
Wyden, Senator Merkley and Repre-
sentative Greg Walden today requesting 
their thoughts on designating US High-
way 20 across America as “National Med-
al of Honor Highway”.

   I also sent the letter to all VSOs leading 
the state Medal of Honor Highways.
 
Hope all is well.
 
Respectfully

Dick Tobiason
Chairman, Bend Heroes Foundation 
Coordinator, Medal of Honor 
Highway across America

ment of Transportation (ODOT) to fab-
ricate and install 12 Oregon Medal of 
Honor Highway signs completing the 
project in 2018. The highway honors Or-
egon’s 30 Medal of Honor recipients and 
helps educate travelers about wartime 
veterans who were awarded our nation’s 
highest military award for “acting with 
conspicuous gallantry and intrepidity at 
the risk of life above and beyond the call 
of duty while engaged with an enemy of 
the United States”.
   You have had the privilege of know-
ing the late Robert D. “Bob” Maxwell, a 
WWII recipient of the Medal of Honor 
medal and longtime resident of Bend, 
Redmond and  Eugene. Mr. Maxwell par-
ticipated in the Oregon legislative pro-
cess and dedication of Oregon Medal of 
Honor Highway signs. He was delighted 
with the Oregon initiative and the Foun-
dation’s vision of a Medal of Honor High-
way across the United States of America.  
   At 3,365 miles in length, the east-west 
U.S. Hwy 20 is the longest highway in our 
nation and spans our nation from the Pa-
cific Ocean (Newport,    OR) to the At-
lantic Ocean (Boston, MA) crossing 12 
contiguous states. The Oregon legislation 
envisioned a Medal of Honor Highway 
across the United States on U.S. Highway 
20.
   The Foundation is coordinating desig-
nations of 11 more state Medal of Honor 
Highways east of Oregon. Legislatures 
and Governors in Idaho, Montana, Wyo-
ming and Nebraska have already design-                   
ated their segments of U.S. Hwy 20  as 
state Medal of Honor Highways. Includ-
ing Oregon, we are just over halfway 
across our nation. Governors in Indiana           
                                  Continued on Page 19

Bend Heroes Foundation
1900 NE 3rd St., Ste 106 #205

Bend, OR 97701

March 25, 2020

Senator Ron Wyden	
221 Dirksen Senate Office Bldg. Wash-
ington, DC  20510

Senator Jeff Merkley                
313 Hart Senate Office Bldg.                              
Washington, DC 20510      

Representative Greg Walden
  2185 Rayburn House Office Bldg.

 Washington, DC 20515

    Dear Senator Wyden, Senator Merkley 
and Representative Walden,

   Today is National Medal of Honor 
Day created by Public Law 101-564 and 
signed into law by  President George H. 
W. Bush on November 15, 1990. The pur-
pose of National Medal of Honor Day is 
to “focus the efforts of national, State, and 
local organizations striving to foster public 
appreciation and recognition of Medal of 
Honor recipients”.
   Relating to National Medal of Honor 
Day, Bend Heroes Foundation initiated 
legislation with the Oregon Legislature 
four years ago to designate all 451 miles 
of scenic U.S. Hwy 20 in Oregon between 
its borders with the Pacific Ocean and 
Idaho as the Oregon Medal of Honor 
Highway. That highway is the first such 
highway in our nation honoring all of a 
state’s Medal of Honor recipients with a 
border to border highway.   
   We raised funds to pay Oregon Depart-

Dick Tobiason

Chairman, Bend Heroes 
Foundation

Member: American Legion, 
VFW, MOAA, MOPH, 
VVA
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Continued from page 18
and Iowa will soon designate their high-
ways raising the distance to almost 70%. 
The remaining 5 states are not far behind.    
    Eventually we will have at least 100 
state Medal of Honor Highway signs (50 
signs facing in each direction) spanning 
our nation on U.S. Hwy 20 and mostly 
paid for by patriots.
   A National Medal of Honor Highway 
would honor all of America’s 3,508 Medal 
of Honor recipients – 71 of whom are liv-
ing and all future recipients.
   My question: would the United States  
Congress be willing to designate the en-
tire U.S. Highway 20 as the “National 
Medal of Honor Highway” just as it did 
in 1913 and 1973designating 2 east-west 
highways spanning our nation from sea 
to shining sea as Lincoln Highway (first 
transcontinental highway) and Eisen-
hower  Highway. U.S. Hwy 20 parallels 
both Presidential highways and all three 
are about the same length between the 
Atlantic and Pacific Oceans.
   The Lincoln Highway honors President 
Abraham Lincoln who signed  legislation 
in 1861 and 1862 creating the Congres-
sional Medal of Honor award. So that 
highway has a special meaning to Medal 
of Honor recipients, patriots and histori-
ans.
   The  Eisenhower Highway was created 
in 1973 as a result of then Lt Col. Dwight 
D. Eisenhower’s caravan of military ve-
hicles 2 month arduous drive across the 
Lincoln Highway just after WWI and 
General Eisenhower’s recognition of the 
value of the German autobahn highway 
system during WWII. Those experiences 
eventually led to creating the Interstate 
Highway System in 1956. 

   I would deeply appreciate your guidan-

     Good Day, my name is Don Weber and I am run-
ning for the high office of Department Commander. 
I derived my eligibility in The American Legion by 
serving over 41 years in the Oregon National Guard 
including two years deployed to Afghanistan.

    I have been a member of The American Legion for 
15 years, and served in most of the positions at Aloha 
Post 104, including two years as Commander. I served 
positions at District 1, including two years as District 

Commander. At Department I served in Public 
Affairs, Legionnaire, and National Guard and Re-

serve committees, ROTC, and Media and Communication Commission. I also 
served as the ad-hoc committee chair of the Centennial Committee. My most 
memorable and learning opportunity came from serving as the Aide to the 
National Commander.

     As Commander I would like to focus on Reconnecting Veterans. By con-
necting with Veterans, we fulfill all the goals of The American Legion. Con-
ducting Buddy Checks reconnects us with our members, reminds them of how 
important they are, and in the long run supports membership. After all, mem-
bership is the backbone of our organization. That is what gives us the influence 
when we “Storm the Hill” in Washington DC, and share with our Legislators 
the priorities of The American Legion. The Purpose of TAL is the Four Pillars. 
When we reconnect, Veterans will see what TAL does, and want to be a part of 
this great organization. When they enjoy the rewards of membership, they will 
become more involved in our leadership positions. I will commit my efforts 
to increasing the communication between all administrative levels at Dept., 
District, and Post levels.

I look forward to another great year in TAL. I ask for your endorsement as the 
Department Commander.

“Reconnecting Veterans”

ce   on how to proceed 
with designating/nam-
ing U.S. Highway 20 as 
the “National Medal of 
Honor Highway” and 
with appropriate fed-
eral signage.
 Thank you for your 
many kindnesses to 
Oregon’s veteran over 
many years.

Respectfully

Dick Tobiason
Chairman, Bend Heroes Foundation 
Coordinator, Medal of Honor 
Highway across America

Don Weber

For Department Commander

Installation of F&J Raven Post #134 
Officers




